Question and Answer session with Siddamma (Conference Call) 

(December 23rd 2007 9:30AM CST) :
Attendees: Siddamma and Santhosh.

1. What has been the government's response ? Can't the government help ?

- The CM just visited the region today. The response as in statements to the press 
  etc. would be known in the Monday newspapers.

- Its known that atleast a 680 crore relief package has been requested

  by the State govmt. to the PM.

- Govmt. recognizes that coastal areas have been highly affected.

We (Bharathi Trust) have been involved in a lot of relief efforts during disasters in the past. From our experience its not a simple task to get the government bureaucracy in recognizing the flood affected. This is all the more difficult when considering the Irula communities. In the first place, a flood affected list is made. The Irula families are not included in the list as in most cases there is no ration card evidence. The government has a preset order for listing the affected in coastal regions. Families involved in 'primary' occupations of fishing and agriculture (farmers) directly are listed first. Unorganized workers like the agricultural laborers/farm hands are not easily listed. They might be recognized because of lost homes. But, again the flimsy huts are washed away with no trace. Compensation

for such lost homes is meagre (not more than Rs. 1000) and again needs ration cards as evidence. In short, it will not be a fast or easy procedure. We are trying our best to make the government understand in the next few days. We will keep you all posted.

As far as current situation. The government has acted in expected lines and has put up the families in government schools. I (Siddamma) have tasted the food they provide in such relief camps. Its of very bad quality and tasteless. It is organized by the local panchayats heads with pre-assigned contractors. Even when provided, its usually only for a period of 2 days. Hence we had to provide immediate supplies.

2. You said you already made the order for the supplies. How did you

pay for it ?

We only made orders and the supplies would be dropped off tomorrow. We have not paid for the supplies yet. Only after we receive everything and disburse the supplies, we will pay for it. We have built a rapport with the supplier and hence we have this leverage. 
3. What other sources have you approached for help ?

Save the Children is not supporting us. We had requested them for help. In fact, some of their previous funding has been lying around. But, they are very strict on what those funds were alloted for (Tsunami R&R). In fact, they even did not approve it to be used for the Bharathi nagar fire accident affecting the Tsunami villages. They

are asking for those funds to be returned as their 'Tsunami operations' are closed down now.

We have informed Action AID, Geetha (Siddamma's friend who is a social activist based in Chennai) and others. We will keep you posted and let you know immediately if we find support.

4. Did you try contacting the Collector/BDO ?

At this point they are way too busy. We have not been able to reach them at all. The region is badly affected and there have been deaths as well. We will have to wait and see if we can contact them and get help in any way.

5. While we (Asha) work on figuring out if we can help you out and how, can you let us know if there can be a re-prioritization from our previous funding for different needs of Bharathi Trust ? (This is just to understand if there is an Asha specific pool with enough funds)

Actually, there could be some funds left from that sent for resource center needs. The original plan was to build all check dams, cement tanks and overhead tanks together. But, due to the heavy monsoons we could complete construction in time for only two check dams. The material was ready and we had it in place to finish the check dams, but because of the rains we couldn't complete construction. We want to

carry on construction and complete it as soon as possible. In the worst case, we could consider this option. The approach would be to try and find immediate support from all partner organizations (including govmt.). If we can't find support and Asha is willing to reprioritize funds sent for resource center, we don't mind considering

it. Lets wait and see how things turn out before we consider these options.

6. How much time do we have to let you know of a decision ?

If an approval can be made before Dec end then I could probably make use of Action AID funds to pay the immediate food cost. Depending on the support we get in the next few days and government's help, we will keep you posted on the needs.

Discussion on Flash flood Relief in Weekly Asha Meeting 

(December 23rd 2007 2PM CST) :

Attendees : BharathT, Vaniman, Vinod, Ganesh, Savitha, Bhaskar, Balaji, Murali and Santhosh.
- Brief update on Flash Flood Relief

- Do we need a cap on a project for funds?
- Will permanent housing solve the problem?
- Once voted for, this relief funds will go under "Cuddalore Region : Relief Efforts"

- Setup online vote

